
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

19 April 2017 
7:30 P.M. 

REGULAR MEETING  

DRAFT Minutes 

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a Regular Meeting on April 19, 2017 at 7:30 P.M. at Village Hall, 50 
Main Street, Brewster, NY 10509.   

Attendees:  Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini 
Trustees; Mary Bryde, Erin Meagher, Tom Boissonnault 
Village Engineer:  Todd Atkinson  
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé  
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Police Chief: John Del Gardo 

Pledge to flag 

Notation of Exits 

 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the regular meeting, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

1. Proclamations of Appreciation 
1.1. Mr. Ruben Castro – Mayor Schoenig lauds Mr. Castro of the Brewster Elks Lodge #2101 “for his outstanding 

efforts from the very moment we contacted you with the idea of a fundraiser for our K-9 Falco, you took charge 
and performed extraordinarily well and we thank you and present you with this proclamation of appreciation.  
Without your help and concern for the dog this fundraiser would not have been as successful and meaningful as 
it was.”  Mr. Castro thanks the Mayor and Board of Trustees and saying he is “honored and says it couldn’t have 
happened without the Elks, the Mayor, the Chief of Police and so many others.  Most importantly the Elks is 
here for community service and provides so much to the community and this is one example of what we can do 
for our community.  This is what we are here for.” 

1.2. Brewster Elks Lodge #2101 – Mayor Schoenig thanks the entire Brewster Elks Lodge #2101 for the team effort 
and outstanding effort coordinating, producing, and achieving results for our K-9 fundraiser.  On behalf of the 
Village of Brewster, our Police Department, our K-9 officer and our K-9 Falco, we greatly appreciate the 
extraordinary efforts you all went to and want to recognize the entire organization for a job well done.   

1.3. Putnam Ridge and American Healthcare Association – not in attendance.  The proclamation will be available for 
pickup in the front office. 

2. Monthly Reports 
2.1. Code Enforcement Report – Bill Scorca delivered the March Code Enforcement Report.  Mayor Schoenig asks 

Counsel Molé if we can charge back to the property owner for violations that the Village pays to have cleaned 
up and then relevy on the tax bill to the property owner.  Counsel says it can be done but must be codified and 
will put together the local law amendments necessary to enable that mechanism.  Clerk Hansen asks that other 
conditions be included such as sewer backups that require immediate remedy and sometimes landlords are not 
responsive.  Mayor Schoenig asks if the two property registrations are still pending.  Mr. Scorca says they are 
and bench warrants have been issued for the two property owners.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept March 
2017 Code Enforcement Report, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. Copy appended to these minutes.   

2.2. Planning Board Report – Chairman George Gaspar delivered the Planning Board report.  The Planning Board had 
no meeting in March or April but there will be a meeting in May with or without an applicant.  Mr. Gaspar says 
all the Planning board members and two Zoning board members attended the New York Planning Federation 
conference in Saratoga, NY.  Some of the courses were; safe streets which was primarily about calming traffic, 
site plan reviews and Special Exception Use Permits, historic preservation, case law updates, the Saratoga 
downtown development, adaptive reuse and revitalization of the National Women’s Hall of Fame keying into 
historic preservation.  Trustee Bryde asked if all the attendees were in the same sessions or spread out.  Mr. 
Gaspar said one session had everyone but all the others were dispersed with Brewster representatives.  Deputy 
Mayor Piccini asked about the keynote speaker on safe streets and if there were any handouts.  Chairman 



Gaspar says there were none.   Trustee Bryde asks if it was beneficial to be with other similar professionals from 
other communities.  Mr. Gaspar says absolutely, it is engaging and educational at the same time.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept the March 2017 Planning Board report, Trustee Meagher 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  
Copy of the report is appended to these minutes.   

2.3. Engineer’s Report – Todd Atkinson delivered the March Engineer’s report.    Mayor Schoenig motions to accept 
the Engineers report for March with a correction on the last page changing April 7th to March 7th, Deputy Mayor 
Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy of the report is appended to these minutes. 

2.4. Police Report - Chief John Del Gardo delivers the March Police report.  Trustee Bryde asks nature and location 
of the nine vehicle accidents.  Chief Del Gardo says all accidents were of a minor nature and none were in the 
same location.  Trustee Bryde asks about the four disputes.  Chief Del Gardo says these were typical reports of 
disputes, sometimes alcohol was involved.  Trustee Bryde asks where the robbery was.    Chief Del Gardo says 
they are not sure it was a robbery as there was no evidence, only the word of an intoxicated individual.  Trustee 
Bryde asks about the Good Friday parade.  Chief Del Gardo said it started late and it was dark so it was a little 
dangerous but we kept everyone safe.  Trustee Meagher asks where wires were down.  Chief Del Gardo says 
wires were down on Oak Street, Route 22, 175 Main Street and 12 Eastview.  Trustee Bryde asks where noise 
complaints were, Chief Del Gardo says 16 Center Street and 104 Main Street were the noise complaint.  Has 
there been an uptick in graffiti?  Chief Del Gardo says there have been a couple of recent incidents and an 
arrest but is not sure he would characterize it as an uptick.  Mayor Schoenig asks about Police training this 
weekend.  Chief Del Gardo says there will be officer training on Sunday.  Trustee Bryde commends Chief Del 
Gardo on the K-9 fundraiser.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the March 2017 Police report, Trustee Bryde 
2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Copy of the report is appended to these minutes.  

2.5. Zoning Board of Appeals Report – Todd Gianguzzi provided a March monthly report of no activity.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept the March Zoning Board of Appeals Report of no activity, Trustee Meagher 2nd all in 
favor 5 to 0.  Copy of the report is appended to these minutes. 

3. Budget Adoption – Mayor Schoenig motions to adopt the budget as amended at the April 5, 2017 meeting after the 
properly advertised budget public hearing was held as required by law, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

4. Correspondence Sent/Received for March, 2017 – Mayor Schoenig motions to approve correspondence sent & 
received for March, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  Clerk Hansen says he added one item to 
correspondence sent; the press statement released on March 22nd regarding Trustee Meagher.  All else is as it was 
when it was sent to everyone.  Copy of Summary of Correspondence Sent & Received for March 2017 appended to 
these minutes. 

5. Minutes for approval; 

5.1. April 5, 2017 Approval of Minutes for Regular Meeting – Trustee Bryde motions to approve the April 5, 2017 
regular meeting minutes, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

6. Vouchers Payable – Deputy Mayor Piccini reviewed the vouchers payable and found everything in order. 

6.1. A - GENERAL FUND $22,084.76 

6.2. C - REFUSE & GARBAGE 19,188.79  

6.3. EN – ESCROW FUND 540.00  

6.4. F - WATER FUND  9,051.78  

6.5. G - SEWER FUND 26,351.18  

6.6. T - TRUST & AGENCY 4,436.96  

Total Vouchers Payable $81,674.62   

Mayor Schoenig motions to approve vouchers payable as written, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

7. Other Business 

7.1. Chamber of Commerce 60th Anniversary at Wells Park – Trustee Boissonnault motions to waive the fees for 
the Chamber of Commerce sixtieth anniversary event on August 6, 2017 in Wells Park including their vendors 
participating in the event, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.   

7.2. Deputy Mayor Piccini attended the Town of Southeast Council discussion about putting road markings on 
Route 312 where it crosses near Henry Wells Middle School.  Also adding cold war veteran exemptions to the 
tax assessment roll.  Further definitions for recreation user fees.  Also the April 22 & 23 Earth Day clean up 
having received donations from Suburban Carting of gloves & vests.   

7.3. Snow ordinance parking – Deputy Mayor Piccini is still reviewing the pros and cons of the winter parking rules 
on Village side streets. 

7.4. Trustee Meagher will attend the Earth Day clean up and the Town is providing the bags. 



7.5. Trustee Meagher says the H&R Block streetlight is going on during the day.  Clerk Hansen says there is an 
online street light trouble reporting application on the NYSEG website that anyone can use. 

7.6. Trustee Bryde said that she, Deputy Mayor Piccini and Clerk Hansen attended the Putnam CAP luncheon today 
and as usual it was a fabulous event. 

7.7. Trustee Bryde reminds everyone that the Little League parade is this Saturday. 

7.8. Trustee Bryde asks when Taxicab numbers will be in effect.  Mayor Schoenig says tomorrow. 

7.9. Deputy Mayor Piccini reminds all about the Newspaper articles due and says she has submitted her article. 

7.10. Trustee Boissonnault says he is working on Wells Park cleanup; 

7.10.1. Post holes for fence posts 

7.10.2. Installing BBQ grills 

7.10.3. Planting day 

7.10.4. Plumber for bathrooms 

7.10.5. Electrician for bathrooms and to check out stage and external electricity 

7.11. Mayor Schoenig says we raised close to $6,000 at the Falco K-9 fundraiser at the Elks.   

8. New Business 

8.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini says that Flag Day is at the Elks Lodge at 6 PM on June 14th 

8.2. Trustee Meagher will meet with Terri Stockburger about helping with the flower baskets.  

8.3. Trustee Boissonnault said the street sweeper came through. 

8.4. Mayor Schoenig asks Counsel Molé to work on scheduling the Public Hearing for codifying local law on 
chargebacks for 5/17/17 

9. Public Comment 

9.1. No public comment 

10. Mayor Schoenig motions to go into executive session, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

11. Mayor Schoenig motions to come out of executive session resume the regular meeting and adjourn, Trustee Bryde 
2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

  



  







 









 



  



 







 
 


